MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


December 5, 2011
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on December 5, 2011 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:

Don Adams 


Domenica McDonald


None

Anne Bourner


Helen Menke






Richard Cavalier

Peggy Petkas
 


Mary Ann Clendenin

Fran Vallo
 


Steven Gerlach

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian





The minutes of the November 7, 2011 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Fran Vallo to approve the November minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:  

After review of the November reports, it was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept all November Treasurer’s Reports.  Motion carried unanimously.  
It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to pay all bills and any outstanding bills that may come in before the next library board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia

A. Employee Benefits – Regarding sick hours to pay to Lois:  There were discrepancies between the library’s records and the city’s records of sick hours for Lois.  Cristy met with Angie to double check Lois’s sick hours.  Angie re-did the numbers and found that Lois does not have 673 hours, but has 370 sick hours on the books as of the end of December.  (Sick hours accrue 8 hours/ month.)  

Cristy said that the library will be liable for 126 hours and the city for 244 hours at the end of 2011.

Steve Gerlach suggested that a separate fund be established for “Employee Reimbursements” to keep for such instances.  If Lois should retire, she will also have vacation time that will need to be paid.  Following discussion, it was decided that Steve Gerlach will put this item (amount) in the budget starting next year.

A total of 21.5 sick hours are earned each month by Cristy, Lois and Susan.  (Lois earns 8 sick hours, Susan earns 7.5, and Cristy earns 6 sick hours per month).

B. Regarding Other Expenses – 

1. We will need to pay liability insurance in December.  Last year the bill was $5,600.  The bill is supposed to be lower this year.

2. Health insurance is going up.  No one is sure what the cost will be for the library.

C. The Payroll figure for September was questioned.  Cristy said that the city said that September had 3 pay periods in it.

D. Cristy delivered the old Sparta News Plaindealers and the other historic papers to the University of Illinois.  She had pictures of the storage facility to show the board.

E. Cristy informed the board that Fran Vallo had provided funds for the purchase of the children’s book, Little Billy and the Magical Hat.  The book was written by a local author, G. Alan Campbell.  The library is hoping to schedule Mr. Campbell for a book reading and signing event in the New Year.
F. Cristy invited the board members to meet with the University of Illinois Extension advisor and her regarding a proposed farmers market for next summer.  The meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 12 at 1:00 p.m. 

G. Cristy informed the board that the Grand Coate Club from Coulterville donated $100 to the library.

H. Cristy informed the board about an opportunity to join the “Overdrive Consortium,” which is a means to become eligible to make an e-books check-out program available to Kindle and Nook owners.  The program normally costs $3,000 per year, but is being made available to libraries with service population under 5000 for $1,500 per year.  The board encouraged Cristy to pursue this offer.

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the Librarian’s Report. Motion carried unanimously.
Old Business – none

New Business

A. Steve Gerlach brought up that lately he has received many magazine renewal offers to renew a magazine and give one to a friend.  Can we purchase a renewal for ourselves and give our friend, Cristy, at 211 W. Broadway the free subscription?  The board saw no reason not to do this.
B. Cristy was asked about the librarian’s Christmas party.   They are going to go to South Side Ribs on December 7 for dinner.

It was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by Anne Bourner to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Following the meeting a social hour was enjoyed by the board.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board 

Next regularly scheduled meeting is January 9, 2012.
